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The CENCOM Executive Committee met in the Mayor’s Conference Room located at the Norm Dicks Building in Bremerton. Present were: Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley (Chair), Fire Commissioner David Ellingson, Port Orchard Mayor Tim Matthes, Sheriff Gary Simpson. Poulsbo Fire Chief Jeff Griffin, Director Richard Kirton, and Office Supervisor Stephanie Browning. Absent: Bremerton Mayor Patty Lent and Chief Al Townsend.
Call to Order.  Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley called the meeting to order at 13:35
Approval of Minutes: Motion was made by Fire Commissioner Ellingson to approve the minutes from the May 27, 2015 meeting. Motion was seconded by Mayor Matthes. Motion Passed
Additions: None
Agenda:
5. 2015 Budget Report
Director Kirton reviewed the budget report that shows through June 30th, 2015 and documents were distributed. Revenues continue to be above projected budget and expenditures are below budget. CENCOM is still watching the telephone excise tax revenues.
6. 2015 Goals and Tech Project Update
Updated 2015 Goals and Tech project were distributed. Mr. Kirton reported a few projects have been marked complete. Number 26 was temporary put on hold but is now completed on a tentative basis depending on how thing things change with the governance, this is an internal process. Project 12 has two pieces, one is the operations floor and the other the Admin PBX which ties to the 911 phone system. Both pieces are on track and should be completed early in the 4th quarter. The logging recorder will be on line the same time CENCOM cuts over to the new phone system. On the accreditation project CENCOM has sent letters out to potential assessors for the final mock. Currently there are no projects at risk.
7. Governance
Director Kirton has met with Ken Bagwell an attorney in Silverdale who handled the creation of the Joint Management Group as a separate entity and was involved with the KRCC ILA process and serves as general counsel for a number of Jr Districts throughout the County. The hourly rate will be $225.00 for this specific work. Mr. Kirton also found a firm with expertise in this area out of Seattle (Foster Pepper). The CENCOM Executive Committee supported Mr. Kirton moving forward and supports having Mr. Bagwell as the primary. The Committee asked Mr. Kirton to work with Mr. Bagwell to identify a backup attorney should there be any conflicts of interests that arise. 
Mr. Bagwell has given some preliminary information regarding the Interlocal Agreement. He has already done some research for the Interlocal Agreement is already familiar with what is allowed under RCW 39.34. He will be doing some research on any other provisions that may pertain. After there is a draft of the Interlocal Agreement CENCOM will need to get at least some of the board members with all of the attorneys in a room to finalize the language. Mr. Kirton presented his work on the Interlocal and Mr. Bagwell’s recommendation is CENCOM focuses on the nonprofit corporation option.  The CEC appointed Policy Board Chair Ellinson and Executive Committee Chair Wiley to serve with Mr. Kirton on the transition team.  CENCOM will also arrange to have two special CEC meetings to take place in August. The CENCOM Executive Committee Members will review the ILA between now and next Tuesday and provide feedback to Director Kirton.
At the same time as the Interlocal Agreement Mr. Kirton is working on his transition plan that will be presented to the CENCOM Policy Board in September. He will be setting up a meeting with the County Administrator to discuss what the County is willing and able to do. He also will place in the transition plan to review the makeup of the Policy Board after one year.
Discussion took place regarding a Finance Officer and Finance Committee. It was suggested from Chair Ellingson that the board appoint someone as the Finance Officer and they would work with the CENCOM Director and Financial Manager to review warrants, review budget reports and participate in reporting to  CENCOM Executive Committee and the CENCOM Policy Board regarding Financial issues. There would be language placed in the Interlocal that the Board can appoint subcommittees as necessary. Information will be placed in the transition plan on final decisions how it will look.

Good of the Order-
Fire Commissioner informed the Committee that Bainbridge Island Mayor Blair has an emergency medical operation.

Fire Commissioner Ellingson reminded everyone about the Fire Commissioners Picnic being hosted at his home this Sunday.
Adjournment 15:05
The next CPB Work Study will take place at CENCOM on September 4, 2015 from 0900-1400. 

The next regular meeting of the CEC is scheduled on September 23, 2015 from 13:30-15:30.
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